
( 

( 

Published by the American Recorder Society for its members • Newsletter 34, Winter 1993 

IT'S NATIONAL PLAY-THE-RECORDER MONTH! 

This year the ARS has designated March 
1993 as National Play-the-Recorder 
Month. The ARS will give an Aulos plas­
tic soprano recorder and a Sweet Pipes 
method book to everyone who joins the 
ARS during March 1993. Rhythm Band, 
Inc. (Bob and Laura Bergin) is cooperating 
with the ARS by providing the recorders, 
and Sweet Pipes (Gerry and Sonya 
Burak.off) is again supplying the method 
books. The ARS deeply appreciates the 
commitment these two ARS business mem­
bers have to the ARS. 

Wherever possible, the ARS hopes that 
participating chapters and consorts will 
schedule activities on March 27th (the Sat­
urday closest to the official ARS Anniver­
sary on April 1st). However, we know that 
many chapters and consorts will find it 
more convenient to schedule ARS events 
on other days throughout the month of 
March. In the past, chapters and consorts 
have scheduled playing sessions at shop­
ping malls, libraries, museums, churches, 
etc. Any chapter or consort wishing the 
ARS office to send publicity to local media 
outlets should furnish the office with a list 
of the names and addresses of local news­
papers and radio/television stations with 
the dates and times of the events and the 
name and address and/ or phone number 
of the local contact person. 

Again, as part of 
National Play-the-Re­
corder Month activi­
ties, the ARS plans to 
hold a raffle and to 
sell T-shirts. At the mo­
ment, I can tell you 
that we have a num­
ber of special prizes in­
cluding a package of ~ 
recorder music worth 
$50 donated by busi­
ness member Euro-
pean American 
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Music, two sets of the new Recorder An­
thology edited by Bernard Thomas, two 
sets of folk music arranged for recorders, 
and two copies of the recorder book by 
Hans-Martin Linde. We will furnish chap- . 
ters with up-to-date information on other · ·' 
prizes and T-shirt information as soon as 
we have everything finalized 

Last year, the ARS gave away 189 re­
corders and method books. Let's try to top 
that mark by at least 1 this year. 

-Alan G. Moore 

Scenes from Last Year's 
National Play-the-Recorder Day 

Above, spectators at the 
Denver Art Museum listen 
to Les Troitveres . At left, 
members of the Nashville 
Chapter perform at the 
Green Hills Mall under the 
direction of Wayne Hill. 

ARS Newsletter 1 



"MEET-THE-COMPOSER" HELPS FUND 
PIECE FOR L.I. RECORDER FESTIVAL 
Meet-the-Composer awarded $225 to Marsha Evans for her composi­
tion "Lefty's Rondo" and for its gala performance by more than 200 
children under her direction at the 25th annual Long Island Recorder 
Festival on March 6. Two other large groups of children will perform 
at the Festival, which takes place at Central Islip High School. Direc­
tors are Jo-Ann Mastronardi, president-elect of Suffolk County's 
Music Educators Association, and Gerald Burakoff, a co-founder of 
LIRF along wth chairman Eugene Reichenthal. 

Adult groups at the Festival will be conducted by John DeLucia, 
Stan Davis, and Ken Andresen. 

Former recipients of Meet-the-Composer grants for their participa­
tion in the Festival are Gwen Skeens, Don Muro, Ray Granito, and 
Herbert Rothgarber. Among others from whom LIRF has commis­
sioned works are the distinguished British composer Geoffry Russell­
Smith and Ken Andresen, who will conduct his original composition, 
"The Boxwood Bounce," at the Festival. 
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ARS SCHOLARSHIP 
PROGRAM FOR 1993 
Again this year the ARS will award schol­
arships of up to full tuition to summer 
workshops. Please contact the ARS for de­
tails and application forms. The ARS must 
receive all applications by March 15, 1993, 
in order to be considered. Notification will 
be made on or about April 15, 1993. 

HOST IT AND 
THEY WILL COME 
In September 1991, the ARS Board began 
holding Board Meetings outside New York 
City. The Board held its September 1991 
meeting in Chicago, its September 1992 
meeting in Princeton, and its January 1993 
meeting in Boston. If your chapter would 
like to host the September 1993, Janu-
ary /February 1994, or any future Board 
Meeting, please contact Board Member 
Nancy VanBrundt. She will gladly discuss 
the benefits and responsibilities related to 
hosting a meeting of the ARS Board of Di­
rectors. 

During the four-year tenure of the 
Board, its members hope to meet as many ( 
ARS members as possible at meetings held 
throughout the United States and Canada. 

AMS OFFERS 
GREENBERG AWARD 
The American Musicological Society is of­
fering the Noah Greenberg Award as a 

-grant-in-aid to "stimulate active coopera­
tion between scholars and performers by 
fostering outstanding contributions to his­
torically aware performance and to the 
study of historical peforming practices." 
The Award (up to $2,000) may be used to 
subsize the publication of articles, mono­
graphs, or editions, as well as public per­
formance, recordings, or other projects. 
Applicants need not be members of the 
American Musicological Society, and pro­
jects relating to the music of any period or 
cultural group will be considered. Applica­
tion deadline is March 1, 1993. For further 
information, write Professor Tharald 
Borgir, Chair, Noah Greenberg Award 
Committee, Dept. of Music, Oregon State 
University, Corvallis, OR 97331. 

Alexander Blachly, director of Pomer­
ium Musices, won the 1992 award for a 
project recording works by Antoine 
Busnoys using newly edited texts. 

Winter 1993 



GEE, WE'RE SORRY 
The 1993 Directory of the American Re­
corder Society was mailed to all members 
in December. If you have not received your 
copy or if you have corrections to be noted 
in our records for the next edition (new 
area codes when they are assigned, espe­
cially), please contact the headquarters of­
fice. 

A small glitch in the computer process­
ing caused almost one page of members' 
names to be omitted. The page below, 
marked 34A, may be cut out and inserted 
into your Directory between pages 34 and 
35. We apologize to our members-espe­
cially those whose names come alphabeti­
cally between Good and Greenblatt-for 
the error and hope that the insert printed 
here is satisfactory. 

Lora Goodridge 
Membership Secretary 

CONTRIBUTE TO AMERICAN RECORDER 
American Recorder is looking for a few (more) good contributing edi­
tors. Currently, Pete Rose compiles a column about 20th-century re­
corder music and performance, Eugene Reichenthal writes 
periodically on the subject of education, and Gordon Sandford is 
music editor, reviewing newly published music and assigning reviews 
by others. Now the editor would like to find contributing editors for 
book reviews (write some, assign others), new products and services 
(we call this column, when it appears, "Bazaar"), and Q&A (taking 
questions and problems from readers and farming them out to experts 
in the field). Interested? Call Ben Dunham at 508-748-1734. 

Highly Recommended! 

CHAPTER INFORMATION PACKETS from ARS 

1. Recorder Care, by Scott Paterson 
2. American Recorder Music, by Constance Primus 

3. Music for Mixed Ensembles, by Jennifer Lehmann 
4. Improve Your Consort Skills, by Susan Prior 

5. Playing Music for the Dance, by Louise Austin 
6. The Burgundian Court and Its Music, 

coordinated by Judith Whaley 

Each $10 (members); $20 (non-members), 
plus $2 postage and handling ($5 for 3 or 4 packets). 

Call ARS national office, 908-363-5656, or write ARS, 236 West 
County Line Rd., Jackson, NJ 08527. 

r------------------- ----------------------------. 
~ 

L ________________________________________________ J 
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JACKSON 08527 
In December, the ARS inadvertently listed 
the wrong zip code for the new office on 
many return envelopes and some corre­
spondence. Unfortunately, it was used on 
the return envelopes sent with the 
President's Appeal letters that went to pre­
vious donors. The post office has for­
warded many pieces of mail, but if ARS 
mail was returned to you because of the in­
correct zip code, we hope you will remail 
your correspondence with the correct zip 
code-08527. We apologize for this error 
and salute those of you who remailed your 
correspondence with the correct zip code. 

HOW TO DO YOUR LEVEL 
BEST ON THE ARS EXAMS 
Here are the steps involved in taking the 
ARSexams: 

l. Request an application blank and rep­
ertoire list form from the ARS office. 

2. Submit the completed forms to the 
ARS office allowing adequate time for-ap­
proval prior to the desired examination 
date. 

Level I and II -Application should be 
made at least one month before the pro­
posed date if your chapter is administer­
ing the exam. Two months are necessary if 
the ARS will be administering the exam. 

Level III - Applications should be 
made at least two months in advance of 
the proposed date so that arrangements 
can be made with an approved administra­
tor. This is true even if one intends to take 
the exam at a workshop. 

3. After approval is received, arrange 
an examination time with the administra­
tor. Level I and II examinees should check 
that their administrator has the latest ex­
amination. (The Level II examination 
should be dated June 1992 and the Level I, 
January 1993.) 

4. If the examinee successfully passes 
the Level I or Level Il examination, the 
person in charge of the evaluation should 
submit a Request for Certification of 
Achivement to the ARS office. The admin­
istrator of the Level III examination will 
submit the tape to the ARS for evaluation. 

Teachers who have passed either Level 
II or Level III are eligible to apply for 
Teacher Certification at their level. The 
Teacher Certification requirements and ap­
plication forms may be requested from the 
ARS offfice. 
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The President's Appeal 
November 1992 

Dear Members: 

Working together, the members of the ARS have helped make 1992 one 
of the best years in our Society's history. Your gifts of time and talents 
resulted in 189 new members from National Play-the-Recorder Day. 
And your donations to last year's President's Appeal, totalling over 
$14,000, have made possible: 

• Over $1,000 in grants awarded to eight chapters for workshops and 
other projects 

• The 1992 President's Scholarship, awarded to an enthusiastic 
school music teacher in Missoula, Montana, and other scholarships 
to designated workshops 

• The publishing of an extensive discography of recorder music 
• Two new Chapter Information Packets, "Playing Music for the 

Dance" and "The Burgundian Court and Its Music" 
• An ARS-sponsored panel discussion and reception at the Berkeley 

Festival 
• ARS representation at an Early Music America conference on "The 

Future of Early Music in America" and at the 1992 American 
Orff-Schulwerk Conference 

This year we need to gain more new members and raise even more 
money in order to continue and expand these programs, as well as to 
fund the extensive, and very important, Junior Recorder Society pro­
gram. 

As your President, I again ask you to contribute your time, talents, 
and money to the ARS. The 1993 National Play-the-Recorder Month 
needs your time and talents for developing membership, and the 
President's Appeal needs your donations. Please give freely to the ARS! 

With my very best wishes, 
Sincerely, 

Constance M . Primus 

r----------------------------, 
D Enclosed is my contribution to this year's President's Appeal 

in the amount of$ ___ _ 
VISA/MC# _ ________ Exp. 
Date: _ ____ _ 
Signature: ______ ___ ___ _ 

D I wish iny gift to be anonymous. 
D My company makes matching gifts. (Please enclose your 

company's matching gift form.) 
D I am interested in making a contribution to the Capital Fund or 

other special Fund. Please contact me. 
D I am able to offer volunteer services. 
D I've got some good ideas. Please _ write or_call me: 

( __ ) _ ____ day; ( __ ) _____ evening 

Name: _______________________ _ 
Address: ______________________ _ 
City:. _ __________ State:. ___ Zip: 

Please make check payable to American Recorder Society, Inc., and 
send to ARS, 236 West County Line Road, Jackson, NJ 08527. 

Thank you! 
A copy of the latest Annual Report filed by the American Recorder Society, Inc., with the New 
York Secretary of State may be obtained upon request from ARS, 236 W. County Line Rd., Jack-

Lson, NJ 08527. ________________________ _J 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
FEBRUARY 

6 Workshop for Renaissance Double Reeds and 
Brass, Mid-Peninsula Recorder Orchestra, in Belmont, 
CA.. Dir.: Robert Dawson. Info: 415-591-3648. 

12-15 Winter Wonderland Workshop in Ensemble 
Singing. Brattleboro, VT. Fae: The Western Wind. Info 
212-873-2848. 

14 Amsterdam Loeki Stardust Quartet Workshop, 
Milwaukee, WI. Info: Louise Austin, 414-648-8010. 

20 "History of Improvisation," Twin Cities Chapter 
(ARS). A workshop w ith Heike Voss, including coaching 
and masterclass. Info: 612-920-8703. 

21 "A Day with the Amsterdam Loeki Stardust 
Quartet," Amherst Early Music, in New York City. Info: 
212-222-3351. 

23 Aldo Abreu Debut, Weill Hall, New York City. 7 
pm. A reception follows at the Venezuelan Consulate. 
Info: Concert Artists Guild, 212-333-5200. 

27 "Music from Renaissance and Baroque Italy, Or­
ange County Recorder Society, at United Methodist 
Church, Garden Grove, CA. Fae: Frances Feldon and Ei­
leen Hadidian. Info: 818-285-5241. 

27 Amsterdam Loeki Stardust Quartet Master Class, 
Boston Recorder Society, at Church of St. Luke and St. 
Margaret, Allston, MA. Info: Israel Stein, 225 Walden St., 
Cambridge, MA 02140; 617-876-5647. Prospective partici­
pants call Terry Myers, 617-396-2523. 

MARCH - (National Play-the-Recorder Month) 
6 Twenty-Fifth Annual Long Island Recorder Festi­

val, Central Islip High School, New York. Conductors: 
Stan Davis, Ken Andresen, and John De Lucia. Info: 516-
261-2027. 

19-20 Workshop, Brandywine Chapter (ARS), at 
Hope Lutheran Church, New Castle, DE, and Univ. of 
Delaware, Newark, DE. Fae: Adam Gilbert in master 
class format. Info: Elisabeth Bard, 638 Candlestick Lane, 
Newark, DE 19702; 302-456-3467. 

27 "Music from Renaissance and Baroque Italy," 
Sonoma Recorder Society, at St. Luke's Lutheran 
Church, Santa Rosa, CA. Fae: Joanna Bramel-Young, 
Frances Feldon, Eileen Hadidian. Info: Genevieve 
Starbuck, 1494 Parkway Drive, Rohnert Park, CA 94928; 
707-585-2170 (after 5) 

APRIL 
2-4 Spring Weekend Workshop, Toronto Early 

Music Players' Organization (T.E.M.P.O.). Coach: Val­
. erie Horst. Info: Gerry Schram, 416-526-7864. 

17 Spring Workshop, Chicago Chapter (ARS), at 
Concordia University, River Forest, IL. Dir.: Susan Car­
duelis. Info: Jeanne Kroesen, 1104 N. Humphrey Ave., 
Oak Park, IL 60302; 708-386-8767. 

23-25 Rio Grande Workshop, in Lajitas, TX, near Big 
Bend National Park. Fae: Deborah Booth and Morris 
Newman. Info: 800-545-4240. 

30-May 2 "Music of Italy and Flanders," Santa Fe 
Recorder Society, Ghost Ranch, Abiguiu, NM. Fae: Deb-
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orah Booth and Morris Newman. Info: SFRS, 312 Calle 
Estado, Santa Fe, NM 87501. 

MAY 
8 "Follow the Leader: Imitative Writing Through 

the Ages," and "Music by Frederic Palmer," Buffalo Re­
corder Society, Unitarian-Universalist Church of Am­
herst, Williamsville, NY. Fae: Frederic Palmer. Info: 
716-689-8954. 

8 Early Music Weekend Workshop, Metropolitan 
Detroit Recorder Society, Kingswood Academy, Bloom­
field Hills, Ml. Leader: Tom Zajac. Info: Miles G. Doolit­
tle, 2130 Bonnie View, Royal Oak, MI 48073; 
313-435-5288. 

28-31 Amherst Memorial Day Weekend Workshop, 
Tappan, NY. Info: 212-222-3351 . 

JUNE 
4-6 Early Music Festival, University of Whitewater 

(WI). Director: Louise Austin. Info: 414-648-8010. 
14-20 Boston Early Music Festival, at Harvard Uni­

versity, Cambridge, MA. Info: 617-661-1812. (While ARS 
will be present at BEMF with its customary activities, it 
will not hold a national annual meeting there, as sug­
gested by a BEMF advertisement in the November Early 
Music magazine.) 

JULY 
30-August 1 Ninth Annual Early Brass Festival, Am­

herst College, Amherst, MA. Info: Dr. Stewart Carter, 
Dept. of Music, Wake Forest University, Winston-Salem, 
NC27109. 

AUGUST 
27-30 International Recorder Symposium Utrecht 

1993. Lectures, reports, forum discussions, and work­
shops in conjunction with Holland Festival Early Music 
Utrecht. Info: STIMU, Postbox 565, 3500 AN Utrecht, 
The Netherlands; 31-30-322787. 

NY RECORDER GUILD WORKSHOPS 
A series of Saturday workshops. For further informa­

tion, call 212-662-2946. 
Intermediate Level: April 3, Susan Iadone; June 5, 

John DeLucia. 
Advanced Level: June 26, Tom Zajac. 

ON TOUR 
Amsterdam Loeki Stardust Quartet: February 13, 

Early Music Now, Milwaukee PublicLibrary, 8 pm; 17, 
Convocation Ha,11, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada, 8 pm 
(tentative workshop, Feb. 16); 19, Fairbanks Concert 
Assn., Hering Auditorium, Fairbanks, Alaska, 8 pm; 23, 
Corpus Christi Cathedral Concerts, Corpus Christi, TX, 
7:30 pm; 27, Boston Early Music Festival, All Saints Par­
ish Hall, Brookline, MA, 8 pm; 28, The Cloisters, New 
York City, 1 pm and 3 pm. 

Marion Verbruggen: Winter 1994 
Aldo Abreu: February 13, Pick-Steiger Hall, North­

western University, 7:30 pm; 20, Gardner Museum, Bos­
ton, MA.; 23, Weill Recital Hall, New York City, 7 pm. 
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The Boston Early Music festival 
moves to Harvard, June 14-20! ' 


